Anniston Runner’s Club
Meeting agenda
July 8, 2013 6:00 PM Anniston YMCA

Minutes
 Executive Board Present: Nancy Grace, Mark Lentz, Brooke Nelson, Leah Stuart, Haley Gregg and Carla Willingham

Meeting was called to order by President Nancy Grace at 6:03 pm. 
I. Old Business

a. ARC Facebook page-functions, terms of use, etc. Discussion was had regarding the intended use of the ARC Facebook page and possibly setting parameters for posting from members. Advertisement for races, welcoming new runners to the ARC are acceptable uses. The Facebook page has had some non-member posting trying to sell goods. Haley will look at other race pages to get ideas on setting parameters for the future. Also, the email link should reflect Leah’s email. Jay is still getting emails at his address concerning ARC business. 

b. Enews status-Brooke will email the person currently in charge of sending out enews to see if they are still able to continue to send enews
II. ARC Bumper Stickers
The whereabouts of the ARC stickers was discussed. Mark stated he knew where they were located as they are now sent out with memberships. Mark will check to see if they are sent out with new members or with all renewing members as well. . Leah has had requests for them from current members.
III. Woodstock Report
a. Haley reported that we are a little over the number of registered runners than last year at this time. She projects large numbers again this year. She will try and locate yard signs for distribution. T-shirts, awards are all ordered. First volunteer meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, July 10th at 5:45 at the Chamber of Commerce. Brooke and Haley will attend. At this meeting, there will be a meet and greet and Q & A session. Course has recently been certified.
b. Addition of Fat Tire Fest on the afternoon of Woodstock. Exciting opportunity to keep out of the area runners in the area for the weekend. A schedule of events including cook out, movie on the mountain and a trail run on Sunday are planned. Local hotel is offering discounts to out of town runners. 
c. The city planning meeting is scheduled for July 10th. Brooke will attend to inform the City of Anniston what ARC will ask of them for the race.
d. Historic Woodstock signs have been delivered and will be erected.

e. The Remembrance Run will take place on Saturday, July 27th. The bibs have arrived and will be distributed the morning of the race.
IV. Community Foundation Report
Brooke reported that the process for receiving the $5,000 grant from the City of Anniston is changing for 2014. We have received the funds for 2013 already. In the past, you just sent in a form requesting the money, and it was granted. The new process requires a board member to appear before the council and defend the request. Then, a workshop where the new process will be explained, must be attended. It will be a little more complex than before, but both Nancy and Brooke reported that they got the impression that they still wanted to grant the funds and we could possibly receive more than the set $5,000 ARC has received in past years. The next workshop will be July 26. Awaiting verification of who will represent ARC at this meeting.
V. Sponsorship of  Local Race 
A race director of a new race presented a request to the ARC to sponsor an inaugural race. The request was made because the Race Director feels the race embodies the mission statement associated with ARC. Much discussion was had regarding this sponsorship. While ideally ARC would love to sponsor all races, if they sponsor this one, then all races would be requesting sponsorship and there are not enough funds to sponsor all of the races. In the interest of fairness, Haley made a motion to decline the request with a personal letter to the Race Director explaining the decision. Nancy seconded the motion and was carried. 

VI. Equipment purchase approval 

Mark related that the mile marker clocks that were recently purchased have been transported in the same cardboard box that they were shipped in and the boxes are falling apart. He has located 2 reasonably priced canvas bags and power supply. The total of the items with shipping is between $60-$75. Nancy motioned we purchase the equipment and Haley seconded. Motion carried. 

VII. Race rating-update on current progress

Mark gave an update on the race rating procedure and progress. For the information of ARC members, an unofficial survey rating system could be used to inform members of what the race is like, i.e. course marked well, ease of registration, discounts for ARC members, etc. He circulated a sample of the survey and will continue working on developing a survey that would give an accurate account by runners of the races.
VIII. Track Grants and ARC Sponsorships
Brooke distributed a spread sheet with current ARC and Woodstock sponsors.  Brooke also stated that we send out a letter to all local schools with a track team offering a $1, 000 track grant. Requirements for receiving the grant are volunteering for one ARC event. In the last two years, no area schools have officially requested the track grant. Carla agreed to oversee sending out the track grant letters in hopes of getting more interest.
IX. Treasurer Report

Report was given by treasurer Leah Stuart. Brooke moved to accept report as given and Mark seconded. Motion carried. 
X. ARC Social

The next ARC social will be August 10, 2013. Location TBA. Discussion was made regarding supporting our sponsors with these socials. So far, Mellow Mushroom has been the most successful venue. Advertisement of the social will be made via Facebook and enews. A reminder that all food is supplied to ARC members at the social, with alcoholic beverages being paid for by individual member. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:20

